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Kathy Cox, State Superintendent of Schools
(404) 656-2668 FAX (404) 656-5976

March 2, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO: 

System Test Coordinators

FROM: 
Sharron Hunt




Director of Testing
SUBJECT: 
Update for the March 21-April 11 Administration of the

Grade 3 Writing Assessment

This update is to assist you in the Spring 2006 administration of the Grade 3 Writing Assessment.  Please read the items below carefully as you plan for your test administration.

Materials:

· If any additional materials are needed, please request them via Schoolhouse at www.schoolhouse.ncs.com.
· Inventory all test materials immediately upon receipt.  Materials will arrive in systems by 

March 8, 2006.  You should open and count all shrink-wrapped packages as you inventory materials and before preparing quantities for schools.  School Test Coordinators should verify counts and sign for materials received at the schools.

· The Assessment Guidelines included in your shipment provide directions for completing the Individual Student Report Forms and Teacher Report Forms.  Detailed directions for assessing the students’ representative writings and determining their developmental stages of writing are found in the Assessment and Instructional Guide for the Georgia Grade Three Writing Assessment (revised June 2001).  If additional copies of this guide are needed, it is available on the DOE Web site at http://public.doe.k12.ga.us/ci_testing.aspx?PageReq=CI_TESTING_WA.  It is the responsibility of the school system to ensure that all grade 3 teachers have received this particular Assessment and Instructional Guide to use throughout the year and during the Grade 3 Writing Assessment.  Test Coordinators should provide training for teachers who have not previously conducted this assessment.
Report Forms:

· Individual Student Reports will be completed for every student (one copy for the permanent file and one copy for the parent/guardian).  The Teacher Report Form will be completed and forwarded to Georgia center for Assessment (GCA) to score and report Grade 3 Writing Assessment data for your system and schools.  It is important that the information be transferred accurately from the Individual Student Report to the Teacher Report Form.  Teachers should check to be certain that all students are included on the forms.
· The Individual Student Reports should be completed in blue or black ink pen; the Teacher Report Forms should be completed with a Number 2 wooden pencil.

· Teacher Report Forms and Transmittal Forms must arrive at TSARS by April 18, 2006.
· Results will arrive in school systems by May 26, 2006.

Scoring:
· Teachers should select samples from various types of writing and should carefully consider the purpose for the writing assignments.  The assignments selected should represent a completed piece of original writing with a beginning, middle, and end.  Teachers should not select short answer responses (i.e. reading comprehension problems) that could underestimate students’ capabilities.  Neither should they select assignments that could overestimate students’ writing abilities (i.e. plot summaries or the retelling of a story).  Teachers should not select works solely from samples that have gone through extensive revisions and multiple drafts. These pieces are not examples of original work and might overestimate students’ abilities to write independently.

· Each student’s work should be evaluated on the stated developmental criteria.  Teachers should not attempt to have samples representative of each developmental stage.

· There are several reasons a teacher may be unable to determine a student’s writing stage.  These reasons are listed at the bottom of the Individual Student Report and are explained on page 6 of the Assessment Guidelines.  If a teacher is unable to determine a student’s writing stage and a reason is marked, the same student should be coded as “Non-Scorable” on the Teacher Report Form.  The developmental stage marked for every student on the Individual Student Report should be identical to the “Stage” coded on the Teacher Report Form.

Coding:

· All students with an Individual Education Plan (IEP) or Individual Accommodation Plan (IAP), and all English Language Learner (ELL) students must be coded according to the State Required Code (SRC). You should use 01-12, 14, and 15 to designate the primary disability.  Additional multiple designations can be made by coding 13, 16-19 as applicable.  Please note that all SRC numbers are included on the Teacher Report Form.  
· The code for Title I should be used only to indicate a Targeted Assisted School and only if the child is receiving services. 
· Students who are eligible for ELL services or students who are receiving ELL services should be coded with an SRC code of 13.   ELL students who are monitored should be coded with an SRC code of 19.
· Special programs (psychoeducational centers, alternative programs, etc.) should not use the 6xxx series state school codes.  Students should be coded with the state school code of their home school where their FTE is collected.  A separate header sheet must identify each school where students are reported as FTE.  School codes of 6XXX should not be used.
If the System Test Coordinators require clarification or additional information, please contact Dr. Kay Ellen Rutledge by phone at (404) 463-5047 or via e-mail at krutledg@doe.k12.ga.us.
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